
  Minutes
Nanaimo Flying Club General Meeting

      17 April 2011

The meeting was called to order at 0935 by Barbara Riddy.  27 Members were present.
1.     Minutes of Last Meetings
Moved by Doug Wakefield: that the Minutes of the 20 Mar 11 meeting be accepted.   

    Seconded by Ken Griffith.                                                                                             Carried
2.    Executive Meeting Report  
   The Executive:

· approved payment of $14,566.20 to the NAC for the Club’s lease (1 April 2011 to 31 March   2012).

· approved payment of $2,688.00 to Hub Insurance for the Club’s insurance from April 2011 to March 2012.

·  approved a down payment of $1000 each to two performers in the air show on 4 June.

Other items discussed by the Executive will be covered in the appropriate agenda items below. 
3. Financial

a. Treasurer’s Report.  
Net income for March was -$2,101.77

Net income year-to-date is $17,659.56
 Moved by Mike Wilkey: that the Treasurer’s report for March be accepted.   
 Seconded by Gordon Heys.                                                                                         Carried   
4. Committee Reports
a. Building – Darrle Schlitz  (absent)                         

Al Brust reported that Darrle has investigated dry rot in various areas of the Clubhouse with a contractor, and that repairs and new fascia will cost just under $5,000.
Moved by Gordon Heys: that the Club spend up to $5,000.00 to repairs leaks in the fascia and the rot resulting from these leaks.  Seconded by Ron Whyte.                               Carried
b.  Parking – Bob Lepschi  
Arrangements are being made to move tied down aircraft to another location during Wings and Wheels.  This move will accommodate visiting aircraft and make room for displays and activities.

Parking is full.  Bob is developing a new parking arrangement to accommodate more aircraft.  It is intended to adopt this new arrangement when planes move back after Wings and Wheels.

c. Social –  Mike Wilkey 
See posters and watch your email for notices of NFC breakfasts.

Mike is checking tide tables to determine when the tides may allow a fly-out to Vargas Island.
d. Membership – Ken Griffith  
Moved by Ken Griffith: that Membership applications from Glen From and Bruce McGuigan be accepted.  Seconded by Doug Sowden.                                                                    Carried                     
                (Subject to payment of dues in Bruce’s case.)
e. Av-Gass – Al Brust 
Submissions are welcome any time at avgas@email.com   
f.    Fuel – Al Brust. 
Fuel sold during March:  5,877 litres.

Fuel available as of 31 March 2011: 35,702 litres
Al noted that our fuel is apparently the cheapest in the province at the moment.  If we were to buy fuel now it would likely be about 30 cents more per litre than we paid at the last fuel dump.  He expected to have to fill our tanks before 1 July, and recommended that we increase our price by 10 or 20 cents per litre now to build up a financial cushion for the next fuel dump.

Moved by Ken Griffith: that the Members’ fuel price be increased to $1.39 per litre (from $1.25), and non-Members’ price to $1.58 (from $1.44) effective immediately.
Seconded by Art Gast.                                                                                                   Carried
5.        Announcements and Coming Events
a. Fly-ins:

      May 1 Pitt Meadows.  BC Coast 99s Poker Run.  www.bccoast99s.com

May 8 Cache Creek. Breakfast.  Andy Anderson 250-453-2281.  ashirl@telus.net

May 14 Chilliwack. Market and Swap Meet.  Joe Martin.  joemartin@shaw.ca

May 14 Delta.  COPA for Kids.  http://copa5.worpress.com

June 3-5 Nanaimo.  NFC Wings ‘n Wheels  http://www.nanaimoflyingclub.org/

June 11 Qualicum.  Airport Appreciation Day.  Paul Connor.  250-752-3427  evcon@shaw.ca

June 24-26 Langley. COPA AGM.  Tim Cole.  604-299-0806  tcole@copanational.org

July 16 Princeton. Princeton Air Show. www.princetonairshow.ca

-  Arlington Fly-in, Arlington, WA.  6-10 Jul  http://www.arlingtonflyin.org/

-  EAA Airventure, Oshkosh, WI.  25-31 Jul  http://www.airventure.org/

-  Abbotsford Air Show, Abbotsford.  12-14 Aug  http://www.abbotsfordairshow.com/

-  Reno Air Races. Reno, NV.  14-18 Sep  http://www.airrace.org/indexJS.php

-  AOPA Summit.  Hartford, Conn, 22-24 Sep  http://www.aopa.org/summit/
b. the COPA Flight 91 meeting will be held immediately following this meeting.

c. The guest speaker, Rock Whitney, Flightpath Aerial Photography, will follow lunch today.
d. Saturday 23 April – Slim Pritchard BBQ.

Thanks to Dave Ellis for keeping the Club website current.  http://www.nanaimoflyingclub.org/
6. Old Business
a. Status of Lease Negotiations
The lease has (finally) been agreed and signature is expected during the week of 18 April.
b.   Bylaw Review


The proposed changes to the Bylaws will be distributed by end-April for discussion and a vote at the 19 June meeting

c.    NFC Wings ‘n Wheels 3-5 June 2011

Plans include a BBQ (hosted by the Nanaimo Airport Commission) and a seminar on 3 June, an airshow and dinner/dance on 4 June, and a pancake breakfast and COPA for Kids flights on 5 June.


Vendor tables are available for rent during the event.


Members are encouraged to ask businesses to contribute prizes for various draws and raffles during the event.  We currently have rounds of golf, fishing trips, scuba diving, and photo packages available as prizes.

Ladysmith and District Credit Union has donated $500 and the use of their tents for Wings and Wheels.  Thanks for Mike Wilkey for his efforts in soliciting this donation.  The Secretary will send the Credit Union a thank-you letter.


Many more volunteers are needed for a variety of jobs.  Please contact Barbara Riddy   briddy@writeme.com
7. New Business
a.   Upstairs Office


The Upstairs Office has not yet been rented.  It will be used by the Club during Wings and Wheels before being put back on the market.
b.   Use of ILS


The ILS at YCD is currently published only in the Restricted Canada Air Pilot, which means the approach is not available to general aviation users, only to operators with Transport Canada approval, such as Jazz.

As directed at the last meeting, a letter to Transport Canada requesting that the ILS approach be made available to all users is being prepared by the Secretary with input from Autumn Umanetz, Lynda Brown and Al Brust.

c. Royal Canadian Air Cadets 257 Parallel Squadron Ceremonial Review

In response to an invitation to the Squadron’s Ceremonial Review, Doug Sowden volunteered to represent the Club.  The Review is open to the public and Club Members are encouraged to attend.  It will be held at the Aggie Hall in Ladysmith at 1 PM on Sunday, 15 May.
d.   Air Cadets 

Ken Welte reported that 4 Air Cadets from Nanaimo-Ladysmith have been selected for flying training this summer: 2 for glider licences and 2 for powered licences.


Ken also requested that expired charts, surplus E-6Bs, and protractors be donated to Air Cadets to assist with ground training.  A donation box will be provided in the Clubhouse.

e.    Military Museum


Ken Welte said that the Military Museum in Nanaimo will be closing at the end of the year.  The Museum is exploring ideas for a new location.  Barbara Riddy will contact the Museum to see if there are any opportunities for cooperation.

f.   Pop/Beer Machine


Ken Griffith asked how much the new pop/beer machine cost, and what happened to the old machines.  Al Brust said that one old machine had been sold as has the shuffleboard.  If the other beer machine is sold at the expected price the net cost to the Club for the new machine will be zero.
8.
Next Meeting Date
15 May 2011
Executive Meeting 0900
General Meeting 0930
9.       Adjournment   Moved by Joyce Clarke: that the meeting be adjourned. 
          Seconded by Kevin Palmer.                                                                                              Carried  


The meeting was adjourned at 1015.    
Doug Wakefield
Secretary 
 COPA Flight 91

Doug Sowden noted that this is COPA Flight 91’s 10th birthday.

Doug also noted that the COPA for Kids flights on 5 June will require full briefings for pilots and passengers, preparation of certificates, etc.  In other words, if you plan to fly for this event leave time for these activities.

Guest Speaker
Thanks to Rock Whitney, Flightpath Aerial Photography, for an interesting presentation on the art and science of aerial photography.  www.flightpathaerial.com
     Thanks, as always, to those responsible for arranging the luncheon.
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